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NEWS RELEASE: BOCA RATON HOMICIDE 

 
FORT WORTH, Texas – On Monday, May 6, 2024, at approximately midnight, the Fort Worth 
Police Department responded to the 5400 block of Boca Raton to investigate a reported 
shooting call. 
  
When officers arrived on scene, they found an adult male on the ground. The victim was 
transported to a local hospital but unfortunately succumbed to his injuries.  
 
Detectives discovered that the victim and several others became involved in an altercation that 
led to a shooting with persons in an apartment located inside the complex. The details 
surrounding the altercation and eventual shooting are still being investigated. The suspect fled 
from the scene prior to officers’ arrival.  
 
The Fort Worth Police Department Homicide Unit responded and is pursuing several leads in 
this ongoing investigation.  
 
Detectives are asking anyone with video or other information about this incident to call 817-392-
4330. Tipsters can also remain anonymous by calling Crime Stoppers of Tarrant County at 
(817) 469-8477.  
 
Report# 240035069  
 
 
 
 
 
 

### 
 
 
 

mailto:policemedia@fortworthtexas.gov

